
Press Release – Carnduff EMO 

Monday, June 30, 2014 at 1:52 p.m. 

What we know 

 The bridge of Highway 18 is closed as the water is over it and it is not safe to pass.   

 The Ireland bridge is closed and is not safe at this time 

 The above closures means that there is currently NO access into Carnduff from the east 

 The “North” and “Staples” dams are both currently doing what they are designed to do and are 

holding. 

 Highway 318 is closed approximately 4 miles north of Carnduff 

 The bridge on 318 just north of Town is passable but not recommended 

 The Goertz bridge is allowing southbound traffic 

 In town they are continuing to pump at the lift station and we still urge that the residents to 

conserve water use 

 Water is also being pumped at the well in order to maintain the water supply 

 The Public Information Center is set up at the Town Office and people can contact there if they 

have questions or are in need of evacuation.  The phone number is 306-482-3300 

 The Evacuation Center is set up at the Carnduff Education Complex.  All people evacuated are to 

register there. They can be reached by phone at 306-482-3491.  

 There is food available and meals being provided for anyone at the Evacuation Centre. 

 The volunteers and food are being coordinated at the Evacuation Centre.  If you want to leave 

your name and what you are willing to do or bring, please leave your name and number to be 

reached at there.  306-482-3491 

 For the most up to date and changing information, follow the Town of Carnduff & R.M. of Mount 

Pleasant No. 2 Facebook page. 

 We can’t stress enough the importance of people staying OFF of all closed and barricaded roads.  

This is for your own safety and the safety of our rescue personnel.   

 Our best estimates at this time are that the water levels here have peaked. 


